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If my body were a car,  I would be thinking about trading it in for a newer 
model. I've got bumps and dents and scratches in my finish and my 
paint job is getting a little dull...  

 

But that's not the worst of it.  My headlights are out of focus,  and it's 
especially hard to see things up close.   

   

My traction is not as nimble as it once was. I slip and slide and bump 
into things even in the best of weather.   

   

My fuel burns inefficiently.  It takes me hours to reach my maximum 
speed.    

 

But here's the worst of it.  Almost every time I sneeze, cough or sputter,  
either my radiator leaks, or my exhaust backfires!  

       - submitted by Steve Gastwirth 

   Next Meeting:      

April 28, 2015  
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Meetings at  

VFW Post 3401,   

45 Tabor Road,  

Morris Plains, NJ  
 

2015 Meeting Dates  

4/28, 5/26,  

6/23, 7/28, 8/25,  

 9/22, 10/27, 11/24  

     2015 Officers & Trustees               Upcoming  Events  

Meshing Gears is a publication of the MG Car Club  Central Jersey 

Centre, a non-profit organization established in 1962, and is dedicated 

to expanding and maintaining interest in British sports cars.  

The MG Car Club - Central Jersey Centre is an affiliate of the North 

American MGB Register, USA; the American MGB Association, USA; 

The MG Owners Club, UK; and the MG Car Club, UK founded in 1930 

as the only factory supported and approved organization for all Mgõs. 

Membership in the MG Club is open to all. Ownership of a MG is not a 

condition of membership.  

Have a contribution to our newsletter?  

Please send it by the 15th of the month to:  

Rich Breton:  rbreton@optonline.net  

  

Visit our  

website at 

mgccnj.org  

 

 

 

President   Gary Perrault   gperr@optonline.net 

Vice President                    Steve Wagoner               swag11@gmail.com 

Treasurer Karl Marx                        973-267- 3630 

Secretary    

Trustees at Large                Ole Flandrup olealice@aol.com  

 Eliot Ganek                     ejganek@yahoo.com 

 Ed Orna ejorna@verizon.net 

Advisor Butch OôConner bfo@spsk.com 

Britfest Chairman               Charlie Tregidgo       ctregidgo@gmail.com 

Event & Rally 

Coordinator               
Bob Knecht mgbowner@warwick.net 

Meeting Refreshments Steve Gastwirth stevegastwirth@aol.com 

Membership Chairlady      Mary  Hayes    mgmidgetmary@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor         Rich Breton rbreton@optonline.net 

Regalia Chairman                John Speiser jspeiser@aol.com 

Technical Advisor                Dave Collier                   dacollier1@yahoo.com 

Webmaster   Mike Ruane mike@revelation.com 

2014 Member  

of the Year                             
Mary  Hayes            

Are you a member  

of the MGCCCJC?  

Annual dues are 

only $25,  

 and the benefits  

& events  

 are great all year!  
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 Hopefully we are out of the doldrums of winter 

and can finally get our babies out of the garage for 

what we hope will be a great spring, summer & fall 

for British car fun. There are a lot of events coming 

up this year. As you know Fred Webber is 

compiling a list of events, car shows &, weekly 

drive-inôs for us to attend. (Thank You Fred!) 

That said we have Britfest coming up on May 2
nd 

with this monthôs meeting a work meeting to set up 

the give-away  bags and envelopes up for the 

show. Please come out to assist in the work to be 

done for this event.  

We also need volunteers for the day of the show. 

Everyone that attends can help; so donôt be 

bashful, step up and let Charlie know what you 

can do. Iôm sure he has sufficient tasks for 

everyone.  

I have started to get my cars ready for the road 

once again. I am looking forward to the spring tune 

up on April 18
th   

at New Vernon Coach & Motor 

Works at 960 MT Kimble Avenue (rte 202) 

Morristown, NJ 07960. Bring your cars to make 

sure they are in good order before the driving 

season starts. 

If there is anyone out there that can help me gain 

access to the Presidentôs email address for the 

club please help. I know it is there and I am told 

that I need to get that address forwarded to my 

email address; but I do not know how to 

accomplish this.  

See you at the next meeting  

Gary Perrault  - 973-626-0716 ï

gperr@optonline.net 

Letter From the President  
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MARCH GUEST SPEAKER  

A Tale of Two Cars  

Since Iôve promised an update on the re-restoration 

of my 1950 MG-TD, here it is.  Unfortunately, I 

havenôt worked on it since I towed it home from 

Brion Tompkinsô paint shop last October. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Instead, I spent the entire winter restoring the 

Jaguar, which required a complete engine overhaul, 

due to long neglect by previous owners.  As I wrote 

last month, so much of our carôs history is unknown, 

but the results of neglect become painfully evident 

when you start repairs.  Fortunately, the work is now 

done, and I took the car to the Madison Jaguar 

Spring Dust-Off this weekend where it received a 

ñBest Originalò award.  Here it is at home, at last. 

Membership Changes 

& Corrections  
Keep your newsletter coming and your 

membership info (e -mail, postal mail, 

telephone, MGs, other information) up to 

date.   Please Contact Mary Hayes with  

any changes, corrections, or updates, at: 

mgmidgetmary@gmail.com  

Note from the Editor  

Officer Rick Kuhrt  

 At our March meeting, Officer Rick Kuhrt, a member 

of our club, and the son of one of our former 

members, Fred Kuhrt, spoke to us about his 

experience as a NJ State Trooper for seven years. 

He described the new ñStalker Radarò installed in 

state police cars that can spot the fastest and 

slowest vehicles on the road, travelling toward or 

away from the patrol car.  Troopers are not strictly 

enforcing the posted speed limits unless a vehicle is 

obviously moving faster than the surrounding traffic.  

Our older cars are more likely to be among the 

slower ones on the interstate and major highways.   

Of particular interest to us as owners of classic 

British sports cars, was his assurance that state 

police are not looking for inspection stickers or front 

license plates on cars with historic ñQQò plates.   


